## M/D/LBY/1 Newtown Area Library

/1

Acc. 404

Bundle of receipts (sampled) for goods and services supplied to the Jones family, Ty Isaf, Llanwrin: local billheads and coffin catalogue (formerly P/C/D/L/N/X/1)

1910-1923

M/D/LBY/2	Newtown Area Library	Acc. 845
	<b>Sunshine Records</b>	
/1	Copy of Sunshine records taken at Mellington Hall, Churchstoke by Philip Wright (details of hours of sunshine per day).	13 Jan 1880 - 28 Dec1885
	Midwife's registers	
/2	Midwife's register of cases for Newtown and district.  Midwife: M.N. Crewe	1 Jul 1935 - 30 Jun 1948
/3	Midwife's register of cases for Newtown and district. Midwife: Catherine Lloyd Jones	11 May 1931 - 6 Jul 1945
/4	Midwife's register of cases for Newtown and district.  Midwife: Catherine Lloyd Jones	2 Aug 1945- 18 May 1970
/5	Midwife's register of cases for Newtown and district. Midwife: S.E. Roberts	13 Oct 1922 - 26 May 1935
	Correspondence	
/6	File of correspondence; relating to music festivals, addressed to the Recreation Offices, Newtown. Correspondence include the City of Birmingham Orchestra, the Royal Albert Hall and Adrian Boult from the BBC.	1934, 1938
/7	Bundle of printed and manuscript notices and papers	
/7 /1	Printed abstract of accounts of the Treasurer of the county of Montgomery. On the reverse, a manuscript lists of subscribers for paying the expenses of Evan Powell re: the Floods Prevention Bill.	1881
/7 /2	Manuscript copy of an address by Charles Watkin Williams Wynn, late Lieutenant Colonel commanding the Montgomeryshire Yeomanry Cavalry, on the occasion of his resignation.	22 Mar 1844
/7 /3	Manuscript copy of an address by Charles Watkin Williams Wynn, late Lieutenant Colonel commanding the Montgomeryshire Yeomanry Cavalry, on the occasion of his resignation.	8 May 1878
/7 /4	Manuscript excerpt from Council minutes 'on motion by the Lord Provost the Magistrates and Council unanimously admitted and received the Right Honourable Lord Clive to be a Burgess and Guild Brother of the City	27 Dec 1797
/7 /5	of Edinburgh.' Churchwardens' certificates re: letting of a pew in St. Mary's Church, Welshpool to Mr. Edward Morris, 'Only so long as you reside in the house you now occupy.'	21 Aug 1857
/7 /6	Certificate	1943

	from the Montgomery County Herb Committee, 'an expression of thanks' to Llangadfan Church School for their share in the collection of rose hips and herbs to raise money for the Red Cross.	
/7 /7	Certificate of honour	1943
	awarded to Dernol School savings group for contribution to 'Wings For Victory National Savings Campaign.'	
/7 /8	Printed address	c.1800
	'to the Worthy and Independent Burgesses of Montgomery' supporting Col. Cockburn against the sitting M.P. Mr. Keene.	
/7 /9	Will	1687
	of Richard Jones the elder of Lloyn y Rerid, co. Mont., gent.	
/7 /10	Printed letter from B. Powis, wanting support for Mr. Owen 'a native of the county' [Montgomery] in the forthcoming elections. Hand written note on the back [1870] stating have found election correspondence of 1744 and you [?] are welcome to have it.	1774
/7 /11	Notice of ordination Mr. David James, Calvinist Methodist, in Llanidloes. [In Welsh]	20-22 Jun1916

## 3 WELSHPOOL LIBRARY DEPOSIT [Acc.926]

- 3/1 "Around the World on a Soldier's Pay" Anonymous autobiographical typescript, with particular detail on World War 2 and the author's experiences in Singapore and subsequently in Changi Japanese prisoner-of-war camp. The author set up a tree and fruit & vegetable business in Welshpool after the war. Married Marion Jones in July 1953: 2 daus., Hazel and Angela (b.1955).

  Written post-1978.

  [175pp.]
- 3/2 Photographic negatives of Berriew (12): "Fron" harvest; St. Beuno's Church; n.d. and Berriew village.
- 3/3 Photocopy article on new branch library at Welshpool, with floor plan n.d.
- 3/4 Sales particulars of property in Welshpool, inc. Lion Hotel, Berriew Street, and other properties in ps. Pool, Castle Caereinion, Berriew, Newtown, Llandyssil and Bettws; also mortgages of tolls of the Llandyssil and Brynderwen roads, etc.; also shares in public utilities.

  With coloured plans. 23 Sep 1873
- Sales particulars relating to unidentified estate: cover and early pages missing, n.d. lots 1 (part) to 123 only. Property mainly in p. Kerry.
- 3/6 Book of maps re Welshpool relief road location plans for 3 alternative schemes (scale 1:100) with map of the town (scale 1:10,000).

  Volume measures 78cm x 102cm. 1 May 1974

- 4 NEWTOWN LIBRARY DEPOSIT [Acc.951]
- 4/1 Topographical prints & engravings:
  - /1 Print: "View on the Rhiew, Montgomeryshire" n.d. [Drawn by H. Gastineau, engraved by T.H. Shepherd.]
  - /2 Print: "Dolforwyn Castle, Montgomeryshire" 24 Apr 1786 [Sparrow sc., published by S. Hooper.]
  - /3 Print: "Garthmill House, Montgomeryshire" 1798 ["W.P. w delt."]
  - Print: "Montgomery" [view of road, with hill and castle in n.d. background]
  - /5 Print: "Montgomery Castle" n.d. ["B. Ralph del., J. Ryland sculp."Cut from book pp. 466-467?]
  - /6 Print: "Montgomery Castle Pl.1" 20 Mar 1786 [Sparrow sc., published by S. Hooper.]
  - Print: "Powis Castle, Wales" 1 Sep 1811 [Engraved by White, from a drawing by Grose, for the Beauties of England & Wales: London, published by Vernor, Hood & Sharpe, Poultry.]
  - /8 Print: "View of Powis Castle in Montgomeryshire" n.d. ["Engrav'd for England Display'd"]
  - /9 Print: "Powis Castle, Montgomeryshire" 1 Mar 1775 [Godfrey, Sc.]
  - /10 Print: "Powis Castle (General View), Montgomeryshire Pl.2" 1 Apr 1829 [Drawn by J.P. Neale, engraved by W.A. LePetit, published by J.P. Neale, 16 Bennett Street, Blackfriars Road.]
  - /11 Print: "Powis Castle, Montgomeryshire" 1 Mar 1775 [Godfrey Sc.: Duplicate of 9]
  - Print: "Powis Castle in Montgomeryshire" n.d. [Lowry sculpt., published by Alexr. Hogg, No.16 Paternoster Row.]
  - Print: "Powis Castle, Montgomeryshire, Pl.2" 8 Sep 1786 [Published by S. Hooper, P. Mazell sculp.]
  - /14 Print: "Powis [Castle]" 1 Mar 1806
    [Sir Richard C. Hoare delt., Wm. Byrne sculpt., published by William Miller, Albemarle Street, London. Colour.]
  - /15 Print: "Montgomery Castle" n.d. [Metcalf sculp.]

- 4/2 "The Diary of John Davies Corrie of Disserth 1836-" n.d. Hardbacked notebook, 7pp. only filled.

  [Appears to be ms. extracts from an original diary?]
- 4/3 Newtown Waterworks: Plan of property situate in the parishes [c1934] of Kerry and Moughtre, belonging to G. Jeffreys and B.W. Wynn Esqrs., trustees of the late G. Jeffreys Esq. [Scale: 1 chain to an inch]
- Bundle of newspaper cuttings on matters of local interest (county 1967-1970 boundary changes, referendum on drinking laws, library & book matters, etc.).
- Occupiers' lists of persons entitled to be registered as parliamentary and 1891-1908 parochial voters in the parish of Meifod.[Years 1891, 1895, 1897, 1899, 1901, 1903, 1905, 1906, 1907, 1908 only.]
- 4/6 The Early Banks of Mid Wales [by A. Stanley Davies of Welshpool?] n.d. Hardback notebook of ms. notes on banking in mid Wales in the C18 & C19. Also some original documents:
  - Newtown trade bill for Welsh flannel sold to Geo. Brettle & Co. 20 Mar 1866 of London, by Cooper & Hughes.
  - Account sheet: "B. Woosnam in account with Thomas 24 Jun 1834 Bowen" [refers to Mr. Wm. Tilsley, whom pencil notes refer to as "late banker of Newtown"].
  - /3 Letter: 1 Feb 1835
    - 1. B. Woosnam, Llanidloes
    - 2. Thomas Bowen Esq., "Bank, W:Pool" re financial transactions, payment of interest, etc. [Refers to "a cheque on the Newtown Bank" "there is now but seldom a safe opportunity of sending money to Pool which I much regret".]
  - General Road Account: "Balances as they now stand in the 1 Dec 1831 account of Messrs. Tilsley Jones & Co. late treasurers".
  - /5 "A farther Bill" [of costs] from Thomas Bowen Esq., to B. Woosnam. 1834
  - James Bowen Esq., as to the principal & interest received from Mr. Edward Lucas by Mr. Woosnam, and with Miss Anna Bowen's receipt for the same.
- 4/7 Letter: 11 Mar 1901
  - 1. Thos. Ritchie, Home Office, London
  - 2. The Chairman of the School Board, Newtown
  - "I am commanded by the King to convey to you hereby His Majesty's thanks for the Loyal and Dutiful Message of the Newtown and Llanllwchaiarn School Board expressing their sympathy with His Majesty and the Royal Family on the occasion on the lamented death

- of Her late Majesty Queen Victoria".
- 4/8 Pages from an [unidentified] topographical publication [pp.62-70], n.d. description of Montgomeryshire with topographical prints and illustrations of Powis, Montgomery & Dolforwyn castles.
- "West of the Malverns" by Geoffrey Bright [c1970] [short articles reprinted from the Hereford Times of a general nature]
- 4/10 "Welsh Architect": Newsmagazine of the Society of Architects in Wales [includes article on the new Powys County Hall, Llandrindod Wells, inc. illustrations and floor plans. pp.20-27].